


















Dr.  Sudha  Sharma

I am so pleased to write a few words for the newsletter to be 
published on the occasion of SAFOG Executive Council 
meeting during the 57th Annual Academic Congress of the 
Sri Lanka College of Obstetricians and Gynaecologists in 
Colombo, 30th August -1st September 2024. It is a historic 
moment for SAFOG to be celebrating our successes in 
Sri Lanka, as SAFOG was conceived on 7th September 
1995, during the SLCOG conference in Colombo. I offer 
my sincere congratulations to the founding members of 
SAFOG, its current and past presidents and executives and 
those of the national societies in the member countries for 
the tremendous progress that has been achieved. Your 
untiring efforts have brought SAFOG a long way as a vibrant 
organization committed to improving quality of care and 
uplifting the health status of women, children and adolescents. 
SAFOG was established to harness our collective efforts to 
tackle the South Asian Region's massive public health 
challenges which were 'unmatched in the world' on a 
demographic and geographic scale. Although we have made 
great progress in many areas of women's health, a lot more 
needs to be done to address the still high maternal and 
newborn mortality, the effects of climate change, poor nutrition 
and gynaecological morbidities, among many others. I am so 
pleased to note that the progress made in scientific tools and 
approaches over the years , including more robust training, 
use of artificial intelligence, social media platforms and 
enhanced connectivity are being effectively used for better 
collaboration between the member societies of SAFOG. I am 
confident that our strong voice and our contributions to 
enhance the efforts of the governments in each country of the 
region will enable the South Asia Region to present itself as 
an example to the rest of the world by making equitable 
progress in achieving the sustainable development goals. 
Let us all remain committed to SAFOG's vision of using 
reproductive health as an instrument toward social and health 
development. I wish all success to the 57th Annual Academic 
Congress of the Sri Lanka College of Obstetricians and 
Gynaecologists and the SAFOG Executive Council.
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